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Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
School Blessing & Opening Ceremony 
As mentioned earlier the date of 18th November has been set down for 
the school community to celebrate the Blessing & Official Opening of 
the new school buildings.  Due to morning tea being served the Canteen 
will not be operational on this day.  However, as a treat for the children 
they will be offered a iceblock at Recess.  If you are intending to attend 
this event would you please contact the office for catering purposes 
(morning tea & light lunch). 
 
Facebook 
After a small technical glitch our Facebook is finally up and running.  If 
you would like to join our Facebook community please go to the 
instructions at the end of this Newsletter.  You will also find the protocols 
there. 
 
Vandalism at School 
Disappointingly it has come to my attention that a small element of 
disrespectful students have taken to grafffiting our toilet blocks and 
garden bed surrounds.  I ask parents to raise this issue with your child 
and to remind them that this type of behaviour will be met with the full 
force of consequences.   
 
International Teachers Day 
This Friday we will celebrate and acknowledge our teachers and other 
ancillary staff for the hard work and dedication they show to support 
your children.  I am immensely proud of the team here at St Therese’s 
and ask that you might like to extend your appreciation to your child’s 
teacher or support person.  Teachers grow our future. 
 
Farewell to The Director, Mr Gerard Mowbray 
Next Monday morning we will as a whole staff farewell Mr Gerard 
Mowbray who has held the position of Director of Catholic Schools for 
the last few years.  Gerard has overseen many positive changes in the 
Diocese and we wish him all the very best for the future. 
 
 
Duilio Rufo,  
Principal 
 
 
 
 

Dates to Remember      

                      

            28 OCT – STAGE 3 MASS 9.30AM 

 

            31 OCT – OUT OF UNIFORM 

                            GOLD COIN DONATION 

                             CAKE STALL FOR YR 6 

                             FAREWELL 

 

               3 NOV – KINDER  

                              ORIENTATION 

 

               4 NOV – YR 5 LEADERSHIP DAY 

 

             10 NOV – YR 6 PIUS VISIT 

 

             11 NOV – KINDER  TRANSITION                           

                          

                               DIO PSSA BASKETBALL 

                               TENNIS 

 

                               STAGE 2 MASS 9.30AM 

 

               18 NOV   SCHOOL BLESSING & 

                               OPENING CEREMONY 

                               10AM MAIN HALL 

 

                 8 DEC   YR 6 GRADUATION 

 

                 9 DEC – MOTIVATE SPORT YR 6 

 

                12 DEC  SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

 

                16 DEC   LAST DAY FOR 2022 

             

 

 

 

         

                          

 

       

 

 

 

    

 



 

 

Assistant Principal’s Message 
Tell Them From Me (TTFM) 
Thank you to all the families that responded to the survey, this has now closed.  We will look at the 
responses from staff, students and families, to set the direction of the school for 2023.  Further information 
about this will be sent out via the Newsletter in the coming weeks. 
 
Parent Engagement Group (PEG) 
We will offer a PEG focusing on the diverse needs of students, especially social and emotional concerns 
and physical needs.  We will run two evening sessions, one facilitated by child psychologists and the 
other by occupational therapists and speech pathologists.  Could you please indicate whether you would 
like to attend these sessions, as they will be dependant on the number of attendees.  At this stage we are 
looking at the following dates: 

• Tuesday 22 November at 6:00pm 

• Tuesday 29 November at 6:00pm 
 
Kaylene Maretich 
Assistant Principal 
 

RE News  
St Therese’s Feast/Catholic Mission Day Celebration – This was an incredible success last Friday 
with activities, once again, led so capably by our Year 6 Social Justice Team and contributed to so 
generously by all of you. Hopefully through your child’s efforts to make and use a home-made ‘Sockball’ 
they developed a stronger sense of solidarity with the poor of the world, along with a deeper sense of 
gratitude for the many blessings we share living in this ‘lucky country’. A special thanks also to a group 
of Year 3 students; Francesca R, Iris . & Tighe C, who made and brought in items to sell at a lunch-time 
stall, with all proceeds going towards the Catholic Mission ‘Socktober’ fundraiser. 
 
I will leave the link to the school ‘Socktober’ page open for the month of October (Mission Month) and 
continue to give weekly updates as we move closer to our goal. With the funds raised on Friday we now 
have raised approximately $950.00 towards our school goal of $1500: 
https://www.socktober.org.au/fundraiser/sttheresesprimaryschoolnewlambton 
 

 
Stage Masses – Please add the following dates to your diary regarding Stage Masses this term: 
                          Stage 3 – Friday 28th October at 9:30am (This coming Friday!) 
                          Stage 2 – Friday 11th November at 9:30am 
                          Infants – with the recent announcement of our official School Opening Day to take place 
on Friday 18th November, the Infants Mass has had to be cancelled for Term 4. 
 
Sacramental Program 2022/23 – This program is now underway. If you still wish to register your child, 
please contact me ASAP on the email address above. 

https://www.socktober.org.au/fundraiser/sttheresesprimaryschoolnewlambton


 

 

School-led Parish Mass – It would be great to have as many families as possible attend Mass this 
Sunday, 30th October at 9:15am. If you will be available and wish for your child to volunteer to undertake 
one of the special roles for the Mass such as readings, prayers of the faithful and the offertory, please 
email me directly: luke.smith@mn.catholic.edu.au 

 
Luke Smith 
RE Coordinator 
 

School Community News 
VOLUNTEERING 
The Catholic Schools Office (CSO) has created an online application for the volunteering process.  On 
the volunteer site, you can find the Volunteer Handbook, and coming some are videos that go through 
the Volunteers Induction.  Applying through the volunteer site, results in your application going straight to 
the CSO, then the school gets updates once these are cleared.  If you already have your WWCC and 
completed a paper volunteer application, there is NO need for you to reapply.  If you would like to 
volunteer, and have not yet completed an application, please follow the link to do this online 
https://www.mn.catholic.org.au/people/volunteer/.    
 
When you apply online, you will be notified whether you require a WWCC and/or police check.  Please 
note: it can take up to 6 weeks for your application to be approved.  You now only need to apply once, 
further applications are only required if your circumstances changes e.g. change in name etc WWCC 
expires. Please advise the school via email when you register online, and we will contact you when the 
clearance is received.  
 
Belinda Palmer 
Bursar 
 

PBS 
This term we are focusing on the value of Justice. We congratulate the following children for receiving 
the PBS School Spirit Award for demonstrating JUSTICE by being fair to others: 
 

 
Principal Awards 
The following students will receive a Principal’s Award at next week’s School Assembly:  
 
4W – Miah F, Cooper M, Luke R, Eden H & Milla G; 4L – Scarlett H, Hudson G, Anna O, Bluey M & 
Hamish M; 5L – Samuel M, Lucy B & Tabitha K; 6L – Sophie G. 
 
Congratulations and thank you, children, for upholding the values and principles of St Therese’s. 
 
Date: Monday 31st October  Time: 2:30pm  Venue: School Hall 
 
Janine Schneider, Primary Coordinator 

School Spirit Award for demonstrating JUSTICE by being fair to others. 
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SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL - SAVE THE DATE! 
 

 
 
 
 
Our 2022 St Therese's Swimming Carnival will be held on Monday 12th December. All students who 
can swim 50 metres competitively, are invited to participate in the carnival.  
 
This event is only open to children who will turn 8 years or older in 2023. In the coming weeks we will 
open an Event on Compass where parents can click on which races/events they would like their child to 
compete in. 
 
If parents would like to volunteer to help at the carnival, please email 
janine.schneider@mn.catholic.edu.au 
 
Please note, parents who would like to volunteer must have their Volunteer Clearance from the 
Catholic Schools Office. Please contact the school office for further information. 
 
Janine Schneider 
Primary Coordinator 
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Year 6 fundraiser - 31st October 2022 
Year 6 parents are kindly asked to donate cupcakes, cookies, 
slices and other sweet treats for our fundraising cake stall. Items 
can be sent in with your child the morning of the 31st October. 
Where possible, individually wrapped goods would be helpful. 
Please label any tupperware to be returned to your child. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

PLAYGROUP UPDATE 
Last week, playgroup had a Teddy Bears Picnic! Our playgroupers drew pictures 
of their teddies, and made teddy bears out of paper, in between playing with and 
sharing a picnic morning tea with their teddies. This Friday, playgroup will be 
having fun with Halloween - children can dress up, if they choose, and we'll have 
some Halloween craft. Playgroup is on Friday mornings from 9:30-10:30am; this 
week, playgroup will be held in the Father Walsh room. Playgroup is currently open 
to siblings of current St Therese's students and/or children enrolled to start 
Kindergarten in 2023, and costs a gold coin donation per family per week. Please 
bring a water bottle and some morning tea. For further information, join our St 
Therese's Playgroup Facebook group, or contact Jo on 0439 435 287 or 
jo.kim@outlook.com.    
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